
   

SSSTTT   NNNEEEOOOTTTSSS   TTTIIIMMMEEEBBBAAANNNKKK   
NNNEEEWWWSSSLLLEEETTTTTTEEERRR   –––   JJJuuulllyyy   222000111777                                                                

Covering: St Neots’ Postal area of PE19 

 

We regret we will not be holding our Coffee 

morning this month – we will meet again on 

5th August 2017 with a theme of ‘Summer’ 
 Meanwhile… 

3rd July 2017 we will be meeting in the 

Tescos Community room at 7pm till 9pm for 

our next ‘Members Evening’: 
Do you need help with your computer? Just 

bring it along for someone to talk you 

through step by step on how to get the best 

out of it or if its faulty get it repaired. 

Need to understand your mobile phone better 

Learn how to Knit? or learn how to Crochet? 

Then Join us 
You can also meet old friends and make new Friends 

at our monthly ‘NEW FRIEND’s’ group. Held at the 

Priory Centre Cloisters. The next one will be on 

Friday 21st July – 2pm till 3.30pm Plus great 
coffee at the Priory. 

 
Our SINGING GROUP’s next meeting will be on Monday 

evening at 7pm on 24th July 2017. This is free to join 

and optional to join our Choir. Just come along to the 

Tesco Community Room and have fun singing and making 

new friends with the same interest. No charge for 

members. Join us – singing for fun makes you feel good. 
 

        We have a Special treat on 

 31st July 2017 
 7pm at the Tescos Community Room 

 Learn how to do an Indian Head Massage. 

 Book in advance (07590909057 text or call) 
 

30th July – maybe a head 
 
 



Volunteer Day 
Was a perfect sunny day on the 

Market Square St Neots 
Celebrating and recognizing the hours our volunteers give to help others.  

Attending were: 
UPSIDE DOWN SWIMMING CLUB  
The Upside-Down Swimming Club is a unique local resource set up in 1987 to provide swimming facilities for 

physically disabled youngsters of mainly school age, enabling them to gain confidence by learning new skills in the 

pool.   The Club also has a social side, where the young people, their families, volunteers and staff get together 

for fun and entertainment. These volunteers are mainly teenagers, who have given their time to get involved in a 

community project giving them the chance to help less advantaged youngsters, learn valuable life skills - such as 

communication and team working -  and provide a step on the way to a Duke of Edinburgh award. The Club is 

funded by subscription and donation.  Pool fees constitute our biggest bill and any money raised will help us to 

continue to provide this valuable resource.    email:    upsidedownswim@aol.co.uk  

 

THE ARMED FORCES DAY COMMITTEE 
This is the 1st year that a Tombola has been used to fund raise for this event, which has worked 

really well. The role of the Committee is to promote and co organise the event for our Town and bring 

out support for those who serve/have served in our armed forces. The most difficult task for the committee is 

raising funds which can only be done through the continuing support of our businesses and residents. The event 

(in its current format) is in its 4th year and attracts over 3,000 visitors with entertainment for all the family.   

FIRST ST NEOTS TOWN SCOUTS prominently feature adventurous activities throughout 

our program. During the summer months, we host most of, our activities outdoors. These have 

included– Narrow boating, Sailing, Climbing, Hiking, Fishing, Wide Games, Archery and of course Camping. 

During the winter, we continue to enjoy ourselves indoors and occasionally outdoors. Again, these have 

included – First Aid, Rifle shooting, Map and Compass, Night Hikes and Camp cooking. We always play 

games at the start of most evening and have some nights completely dedicated to games, indoor and out! 

Camping is a highlight and a privilege to our Scouts. We currently camp twice a year. This year we are 

holding a group camp where all sections are invited along with their parents. http://1ststneotsscouts.org.uk  

We were pleased to take a stall on 3rd June 2017 in St Neots. We could talk 

to several people about Parkinson’s, distributed information and enlisted new 

members. The Huntingdon branch is a front-runner in providing services to help Parkinson’s patients and their 

Carers which other agencies cannot provide for our 200 members.  Help line 0808 800 0303 
 

Saturday was fantastic and all the volunteers involved loved doing the stall. It’s great 

getting our name out there and letting people know who we are and what we do. We raised 

money and hopefully encouraged some more people to volunteer. Scope is a disability 

charity working with disabled people and their families in England and Wales. It runs 

support services such as schools, a college, residential care, training, short breaks and 

runs a helpline providing information and advice on disability. Scope also campaigns for 

the full inclusion and equal participation of disabled people in society. Visit us: 29 Market Square, 01480 217709 

 

We were kept very busy throughout the event – selling plants grown by our member Terry and 

telling many about TimeBanking. Registration forms were taken, so  

it seems our number will be increasing.  We are really pleased that all attending 

found the day worthwhile coming and fund-raising was a success for them. 

Unfortunately, several stalls failed to attend due to illness and lack of volunteers. 

We also apologise for the lack of music as promised. This was due to the unexpected 

Funfair which we understood would have its own music. But, when too late for us to re 

book we realised that it was not to be. We also had a surprise brief visit from the 

Minions who were members of the Funfair that was also on the Market Square. 
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SPICE TIME CREDITS  
There are so many benefits such as on the left 

Huntingdon Regional College  

Vitality Beauty Salon. 

For various Health and Beauty Treatments: 

Get a Facial, manicure/pedicures, Massage. Hair 

cutting/extensions/colouring/hi-lights 

Even beard trimmed for  

One Spice Time Credit per treatment 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.justaddspice.org/impact2017/ 

This is just one of 100’s of venues to visit 

               Spice is funded by:   

  

   

 

 

One unwanted 

item is another’s 

dream! 
Donations have continued to come in and 

all but a piece of 25mm rope has been 

gratefully accepted, some in the nick of 

time for those receiving. So, next time 

you clear out a cupboard, your shed or 

loft even a room - to modernize or make 

more space – then consider if the things 

you are about to throw away could be enjoyed by someone else. 

If anyone has items they wish to donate, to clear the clutter – I’m sure we can find someone 

worthy of receiving them. Email or phone (time.volunteers@outlook.com or 07590909057) 
 

Sign language course 
Only one place left for the Sign language course starting Monday 

evenings from 11th September 2017 for seven weeks for those 

people with hearing. This will be held at the Bargroves Centre 

Cromwell road. £20 members/£30 non-members   
 

http://www.justaddspice.org/impact2017/
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  This is a very personal charity to me as 

coordinator and admiration for 

Paralympic champion Sean Rose, a 

resident of the area we cover. Wings for Life is a 
not-for-profit spinal cord research foundation. Their mission is to 

find a cure for spinal cord injury. They fund world-class scientific research and clinical trials 
around the globe aimed at healing the injured spinal cord. As I mentioned this is personal to 
me as my back is held together with plates and bolts – therefore as founder and coordinator  
I wish to adopt this charity for the TimeBank and will have a charity box at all our events.  
I do hope you will help me to raise needed funds for this research. 
 

New Milestones reached 
Whilst adding members hours to the Data Base for their skills helping others we reached the 
amazing total of 5,266 hours of time given. Our number of members has also increased to 
192. This is a fabulous achievement and testament to the dedication of our Members. You all 
need a pat on the back and a BIG THANK YOU. Most of you have helped to make someone 
else’s life that little bit easier. The appreciation comes from me too as you have all helped 
me to achieve launching an organisation that helps those that need help however big or 
small and for all ages – we all need a helping hand at some point and we never know when 
that may be. Just being in the ‘TimeBank Community’ means you are never alone. 

Our latest venture being the Members Evening held its first meeting which was 
extremely helpful to several members. It was very timely for one member as their computer 
had picked up a virus that very same day. Two computers were repaired (one stripped right 
back and re-installed) we also had a member that was thrilled to understand her mobile 
phone better and was keen to share the skill with her husband. Although many members had 
voiced the wish to learn how to knit or crochet – no one attended. However, our instructor 
displayed the type of things that can be made with the art of crochet. 

Please, tell your friends and neighbours. Everyone could benefit in some way or another, and everyone is 
welcome to join the TimeBank. Thereõs just a simple registration form and no fee to pay 

 

It’s never too early to book 

Xmas Dinner! 
 ‘The Three Horseshoes’ in Graveley. Booked 

for 10th December 2017 12.30pm for 1pm 

start. Cost for members will be £15 per 

person (£20 non-members – if there are any 

spare seats). Book early, as numbers are 

limited to 32 people. If transport is needed, 

we can arrange that too, although we will 

need to know well in advance. 
 

 

If you are unemployed and seeking work, then hours earned by 

volunteering with TimeBank can be counted as Job seeking hours 

with the DWP. 

 



The Riverside railway 
On the right are their locomotives plus they 
have an extra one donated jointly by the St 

Neots Rotary and St Marys Rotary. 
 THEY NEED HELP LANDSCAPING, PAINTING  

& other skills  

EARN TIMEBANK HOURS 
helping 

contact TimeBank for details or email direct - 
Riversideminiaturerailway@gmail.com 

Website: www.riversiderailway.co.uk 
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We had a member who contacted us as she was temporarily unable 
to walk and therefore house bound. We were able to put her in 
touch with the Red Cross equipment loan Service. She now has the 
use of a wheelchair for two months and consequently mobile once 
again. No charge other than a donation if able. This is just another 
way the TimeBank can help …. Prior to this we were able to provide 
a member with a walker with a seat which made them more 
mobile. Even providing a pick-up stick to someone that couldn’t 
bend - all with the help of the Red Cross. We hold a very thick book 
with all manner of help and care organisations.                  
You can contact the Red Cross yourself – they are at Cemetery 
Walk, St Neots, PE19 2BX. 01480 213376. Normal opening hours 

are Mon, Wed, Fri, 11am till 3pm. Or contact the TimeBank if unable to get there yourself or need help on a 

different day. However, sadly, this service may be closing towards the end of the year. 

                                     

Tell them your bad and good experiences with the NHS – 

hospitals and General Practices - or tell us, and we will pass 

on your comments. 

EMBRACE is a free support service that is designed to help older people in Huntingdonshire to 

remain living independently.  This service can support people to manage in their own home, to remain independent 
and access services within the community. Embrace can also help with problems around the home such as installation 

of grab rails or other changes for those who are having difficulties. If you or somebody you know, whose over 65 
years old, would benefit from additional support to live independently, please contact Embrace:                       
01480 428562 or email embrace@luminus.org.uk . 

With a short track, the Riverside Miniature Railway has begun in the Riverside Park. 
As money comes in the track will be extended and the trains repainted with the RMR logo. 

 

 

          Please Like our TimeBank Facebook Page 

        https://www.facebook.com/timebankstneots 
https://twitter.com/StNeotsTimeBank www.stneotstimebank.org.uk 

Phone 07590909057 or email:time.volunteers@outlook.com 
 

                           If you wish to exchange hours for Spice Credits, then phone the coordinator 
 

 

 See our website for other organisations that have 

helped us over the years 
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